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Provide direction to staff to begin work on the following topics relating to the process and fees for land use
entitlements: 1) modifying ordinances related to the process for appeal of land use permit decisions; 2)
separating the fee for condition compliance from the upfront application fee; 3) changing the fee waiver policy;
4) establishing the hourly rate for fee calculations; 5) reviewing the Application Request process: and 6)
establishing future fees for General and Coastal Plan Implementation ordinances, plans, and programs.
(Provide Direction Related to Land Use Fees- REF130022, Countywide)

RECOMMENDATION:
It is recommended that the Board of Supervisors:

Provide direction to staff to begin work on the following topics relating to the process and fees for land use
entitlements: 1) modifying ordinances related to the process for appeal of land use permit decisions; 2)
separating the fee for condition compliance from the upfront application fee; 3) changing the fee waiver
policy; 4) establishing the hourly rate for fee calculations; 5) reviewing the Application Request process:
and 6) establishing future fees for General and Coastal Plan Implementation ordinances, plans, and
programs.

SUMMARY:
The Board of Supervisors, on May 7, 2013, adopted modifications to a few specific fees for this FY 2013-14. Calculating land use
permit fees is a very extensive undertaking, requiring significant staff time for the land use departments. Obtaining direction on the
topics in this report will allow staff to focus their time on a smaller set of variables. This report seeks direction for staff to work on land
use entitlement fee and process changes for future Board consideration, with the goal of having changes in place by FY 2014-15.

DISCUSSION:
See Attachment A for a detailed discussion.

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT:
RMA-Planning staff has worked with RMA-Finance, RMA-Administration, the CAO-Budget and Analysis division, and Office of
County Counsel in the preparation of this report. Other land use departments have been briefed on this report.

FINANCING:
The action of providing direction to analyze fees does not have any cost implications other than the staff work to conduct a
comprehensive analysis for FY 2014-15. Those costs are included in the Adopted Budget for the land use departments for FY 2013-14.

Prepared by:    Mike Novo, Director, RMA-Planning, ext. 5192
Approved by:  Benny J. Young, Resource Management Agency Director

This report was prepared with assistance from the land use departments and County Counsel.

cc: Front Counter Copy; California Coastal Commission; The Open Monterey Project; LandWatch; Permit Streamlining Task
Force; Jane Haines; Project File REF130022

Attachment A Discussion
Attachment B-1 Fee Waiver Policy (Resolution 2000-342)
Attachment B-2 Fee Waiver Policy (Resolution No. 12-384 - Amendment)
Attachment C Correspondence
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Attachment D Fee Matrix (Planning Permits and associated)
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